
STATE OF MINNESOTA 
STEVENS SWIFT JOINT COUNTY 

DRAINAGE AUTHORITY  
SITTING AS THE DRAINAGE AUTHORITY FOR 

STEVENS SWIFT JUDICIAL DITCH 2 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, the Board of Commissioners of 
the Stevens Swift Joint County Drainage Authority, sitting as 
the drainage authority for Stevens Swift JD 2 drainage system, 
pursuant to Minnesota Statutes, section 103E.806, subdivision 
3(a), shall hold a final public hearing on the Petition of Randall 
& Shirley Koehl; Patrick & Donita Ascheman; RSK LLLP; 
Claybend Farms, Inc.; Outback Five Inc.; and Gary & Russella 
Marquart to abandon all of Stevens Swift JD 2 Branch 2 (“Pe-
tition”).  

The final public hearing on the Petition shall be held on July 
16, 2024, at 12:00 pm in the County Board Room of the 
Stevens County Courthouse, 400 Colorado Avenue, Morris, 
Minnesota 56267. Any person interested may appear at the 
hearing and state their support or objections, if any, why said 
Petition should be granted or should not be granted. If you have 
any questions or would like a copy of the Petition, please con-
tact the Stevens County Ditch Inspector, Scott Erickson at 320-
208-6680 or via email at ScottErickson@co.stevens.mn.us, or 
Swift County Drainage Ditch Inspector, Kody Fossum, at 320-
843-5341 or via email at Kody.Fossum@co.swift.mn.us.   

/s/ Jeanne Ennen, Board of Commissioners Chair 
Date: 06/25/2024 
Stevens Swift Joint County Drainage Authority 
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